
Newsletter 
Campout 

 September 23rd-25th, 2011 

The long hot summer has ended or at least the calendar tells us so.  

Another season of fellowship begins for Trail Blazing Sams, Chapter # 47 

of  Good Sams Club.  Our September campout was held at Paradise 

Oaks RV Resort in Bushnell, Fl., on September 23-25th with Mike and 

Joanna Lima our Host and Hostess.  

Several of us arrived Thursday the 

22nd with the rest of our crew coming 

in Friday.  We had 12 rigs and 1 

drive-in in attendance with Frank and 

Evelyn Ciampaglia joining us 

Saturday afternoon for a while.  Even 

considering the Samborees this was 

the lowest turnout at our campouts in 

a very long time.  Many of our 

members are recuperating from 

sickness and or operations while 

others  have extended their summer travels with some not coming back 

until mid October.  It was nice to see everyone again and we look forward 

to future campouts when we will all be together again. 
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Treasurer:          Jean Roy               (352) 746-0985 

Early Birds Thursday 

For those arriving Thursday we had a very informal afternoon  

ending with an early dinner at everyone’s favorite  Howie’s 

Family Restaurant .  It was there that we met up with some 

Good Sams friends. Members of  Sampipers, Chapter #81 

who was also having their September campout at Paradise 

Oaks.  After dinner we returned to the recreation hall for 

games old people play. No No….No insult to anybody but 

according to the UN the definition of old people is anyone 

over 60 years of age.  I guess we all qualify, don‟t we??  

              We „re  

           on the web 

 

www.tbsams.webs.com 

 

Edited by Jeannette Ormsby 



In the afternoon while we 

were sitting around in the 

clubhouse we were visited 

by our State Director Bob 

and Reba Ward.  They 

spent some time with us 

and then they visited with 

Sampipers  

Friday’s activities began for many by going back to Howie’s for 2-2-2 or a breakfast of one’s choice. Every-

one would love to have a little restaurant  like Howie’s in their neighborhood, excellent food and very 

friendly service.     

After breakfast a few of us brave souls  ventured 

out to the cow pasture to participate in a Golf 

Tournament arranged by our host, Mike. For 

those of you that weren’t there, let me tell you,  

you missed the fun. The course was not in the 

best of condition, matter of fact I don’t think the 

greens had been mowed since we were there last.  

The humidity, heat, bugs  and trying to putt the 

greens made for a very interesting day.  We had 

two teams and our host/hostess presented the win-

ners with some golf balls while the losers were 

given three plastic practice balls.  John Russano  should  have gotten a special award for being most the con-

sistent.  Consistent that is in hitting campers that lined the golf course. He certainly brought a lot of attention 

to his game.  Win or lose we had fun and I’m sure we will  be back on the course the next time we visit 

Paradise Oaks. 

The winners , with 2 under par, were Richard Ormby, Bill Carter, John Russano and Chuck Potter 

Saturday  our hosts treated us to  a very nice coffee, orange juice, eggs, sausage and pancake break-

fast.  Plenty of food and as usual several of our crew took advantage of the surplus.                                            

The business meeting followed  breakfast  and  here are a few items that were  discussed.     Looks like 

October is going to be a busy month.  The dues of $20.00 per rig will be collected by  Jean Roy  so plan on 

that,  in addition make sure you bring your Good Sams’ membership card because Bill Carter will be veri-

fying your expiration date since this information has  to be sent to the State.  Al Morneault  brought us up 

to date regarding *COY.* book  He has asked that if anyone has anything to be included in this year’s sub-

mission book  to call him so it can be accounted for.  To get the whole story, make sure you read the min-

utes in order to keep pace.                                                                                                                                              

At the conclusion of the meeting the 60/40 drawing was held with Myron and Judy Magadanz the lucky 

winners.  Maybe I should clarify that, Myron bought the tickets and Judy took the money.  So much for the 

share and share alike.                                        * Chapter of theYear*  
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Friday 

      T RAI L B LA ZI NG SA MS  

Soon it was time for our Happy Hour 

followed by a Western Dinner of 

pulled pork, baked beans and coleslaw 

which our Host’s provided for us. 

Closing out the menu was a make your 

own sundae with  choice of toppings.   

Mike and Joanne did a super job and 

their efforts were appreciated by all. 



V O L U M E XX XI II—I SS U E 7  

Immediately following the meeting a special 

35th Anniversary meeting was held. Chaired 

by Joanne Lima this committee is putting together plans for TBS’s  

35th Anniversary which will be held at the  March 2012 campout.  

Everyone of us is on the committee so bring any ideas, pictures, etc.  

that you think might  be of interest to the October campout.  Plans 

are well underway to make this an exciting and fun celebration. 

Health and Welfare 

     “Golden Years Are Here At Last.” 

      Can’t hear, can’t see, can’t  p.!!.  but the Golden Years are here! 

Wow, how true.  Just look at the list of members who are recuperating from recent 

illness or surgeries.  Joan Conway has done an excellent job of trying to keep every-

one informed of the health issues effecting our extended family members. A copy of 

her recent e-mail will be attached : 

We wish them all continued  success with their recovery and we will keep them all in or thoughts and prayers . 
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Breaking news from the Nominating Committee.  Cerese Henning  Jr. has 

thrown her name into the hat so to speak and is running for Secretary.  At this 

point she is unopposed  so, if there is any other candidate  for this office, now 

is the time to let your nominating committee know.  Joan Buback’s  term ends 

this year and she is not seeking reelection .  All other officers are entering the 

2nd year of a two year term. 

Christmas Toys for Children 

Traditionally at each Christmas campout we all bring a $10.00 toy for a boy and 

one for a girl to be given to an organization or charity .The last three years the 

recipients were the following:    

2008 – Shriners Hospital  

2009-   St Joseph’s  Children Hospital 

 2010  - Toys for Tots 

In light of the tough economic times these and other organizations are going 

through I am sure  the above or any other charity would gladly welcome our gifts 

in any form.  To a child receiving a gift at Christmas is priceless . Presents in-

stead of money takes on a whole different meaning . 

October 5th 

John DuBose 

 

“Laugh as much as you breathe and love as long 

as you live.” 



“School Days, School Days  Dear Old Golden 

Rule Days” 

Each September as the school season gets underway 

our chapter puts special emphasis  on the needs of 

children so through the generosity of our members, 

Myron and Judy have delivered a large assortment 

of school supplies to the Hillsborough County          

School System. 

Bob and Reba Ward visited 

us again Saturday and 

brought ASD’s Joe and Deb-

bie Weston with them.  As 

you know Bob and Reba are 

serving their last year as our 

State Director. Joe has an-

nounced  his interest in run-

ning for that position.  At this point they are the   only candi-

date so he and Debbie are out introducing themselves to the 

Chapters.  Joe and Debbie are very active in the Good Sams 

of Florida . 

Fall 2011 Samboree 

November  

16th-25th 

(Early Birds)  

November 15th 

Southern Palms 

 RV Resort   

One Avocade Lane 

Eustis, Fl 

32726 

Mark your calendar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This event is right around the corner and is ap-

proaching very fast. During his visit with us 

Bob Ward  indicated they already have ap-

proximately 300 applications  from Good Sam 

members.  Linda Voyton reported  our chapter 

has only five (5) members who  are part of that 

300.   We know there will be more, so  if you 

are planning on going please get your applica-

tions in as soon as possible.  This year’s theme 

is “Thanksgiving” and our chapter’s  

plan is to participate in the parade 

which is being coordinated by Caro-

line Johnson.   

Next Campout 

Oct.28th—30th 

Hosts 

Mike & Liz Abr
ams  

Bay Bayou 

12622 Memorial
 Hwy 

Tampa 

Liz and Mike have scheduled 

 Mobley Road Cleanup  

on Friday 28th. 

More details to follow... 

Some friends come, some friends go. 

We are all saddened to learn that Patricia 

Coman has resigned from TBS. 

We all wish her well and hope she will 

stop by to see us at  some future campout. 

Good Luck , Pat…. 
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Every person‟s Life is a fairytale written by God‟s fingers 


